March 17, 1914.

Hon. Henry C. Stuart, Governor of Virginia, Richmond, Virginia.

Dear Sir:

At the suggestion of Hon. George B. Keezell, who is President of the Board of Trustees of this institution, I am writing to call your attention to the fact that the terms of the following members of the Board of Trustees expired March 14, 1914, namely,

Hon. George B. Keezell, Keezeltown, Va.
Hon. Nat. B. Early, Jr., Dawsonville, Va.
Professor Ormond Stone, Manassas, Va.
Floyd W. Weaver, Esq., Luray, Va.

J. Turner Clement, Esq., Chatham, Va.

Being informed that the law recently enacted by the General Assembly to create a Normal School Board and to abolish the present Boards of Trustees cannot go into effect until the middle of June. Mr. Keezell considers it is not improper for me to suggest to you that it would give the school great satisfaction to be permitted to retain the Board as now constituted until that time. As we are in doubt as to the status of the Board at present, we shall appreciate a reply at your earliest convenience.

With great respect and esteem, I am.

Very truly yours,